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Minutes of APR Annual General Meeting 2018

held on Thursday 8" November at St Columba’s House, Woking

Trustees Present: Revd Barry Preece (APR Chair), Revd Alison Christian, Susan Parker
(Treasurer), Revd Carol Smith

Others Present: Rt Revd John Stroyan (President), Demelza Henderson (Administrator),
Revd Cameron Butland, Revd Helier Exon, Ann Lewin, Sally Lowe, Linda Scrivener,
Marion Syms

The meeting was chaired by the APR President, Rt Revd John Stroyan, Bishop of Warwick,
who opened it with prayer. He welcomed everyone, especially the new Trustees, Alison
Christian and Carol Smith, and those people who had stayed on after the Retreat.

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Ben Wilson (Vice-Chair), Revd Liz Baker, Revd Hilary
Spong and Stewart McCredie. Other member apologies are appended after these
Minutes.

2. Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Holland House, Cropthorne, Worcs,
on Saturday 28* October 2017

These were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.

3. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

4. Address from the APR Chair, the Revd Barry Preece

Barry began by paying tribute to Liz Baker, for her commitment and outstanding
contribution to APR. Liz stepped into the role of Acting Chair when the then-Chair went
to serve in Cyprus as a Territorial Army Chaplain for eighteen months. It was a difficult
period which she handled with both skill and diplomacy. She then became Chair, but,
owing to a move from Milton Keynes to North Scotland, stepped down after a year; she
continued to serve as a Trustee, missing only a single meeting of Trustees during the
past two years. Barry expressed the APR’s huge appreciation for all she has done ‘to



ensure that APR goes forward into the future in good heart and with a dedication to
serving the Anglican Church in the area of promoting retreats and spirituality’.

Barry went on to thank all the other Trustees for all they contribute, welcoming Alison
Christian and Carol Smith, and particularly thanking Ben Wilson, Vice Chair of Trustees,
for his hugely significant contribution over the last eight years. Ben’s term of office
ends in 2019, which will be a ‘huge loss’. Barry expressed his appreciation for all that
Ben has done for the APR as a ‘young Trustee with immense skills in the area of PR’,
and for his encouragement and support of Demelza, our Administrator, as she
maintains and progresses the APR’s use of, and profile on, the internet.

Barry noted that Demelza Henderson has, this year, offered the APR more than her
role as Administrator denotes, and he conveyed his confidence that ‘her experience in
ministry and her profound understanding of what APR is about means that she is well
equipped to assist the Trustees in taking the APR forward into the future’.

The first of the three projects conceived at the Trustees’ residential meeting at Pleshey
in July last year, ‘Signposts for Spiritual Growth’, has already come to fruition. It directs
readers to a wealth of top-quality pages across the internet, concerning all aspects of
prayer, spiritual formation, and growth in faith.

In January, ‘Encountering Spirituality’ is to be added. This will be a virtual library of
documents exploring both traditional spiritualities, contemporary and recent role
models, along with a section entitled ‘Life Moments and Transitions’. Also in early
2019, the APR hopes to publish a ‘Marketing Tool-Kit for Retreat Centres/ Houses’. This
will be shared with the Retreat Association in order that retreat centres/ houses of all
denominations may benefit from it.

The biennial Diocesan Spirituality Advisers’ Conference took place at Launde Abbey in
April 2018, and was, as always, well attended, including an Adviser from Cyprus and
the Gulf. Barry said that these Conferences represent ‘one of the most significant
contributions APR makes to the Church of England in the wide area of spirituality’, and
suggested that the 2018 Conference was, perhaps, the best yet. The first planning
meeting for the 2020 Conference takes place on 9" November 2018, and Barry
expressed his ‘confidence and expectation that it will be an equally successful event’.

The APR is one of three major sponsors of the highly-successful Sheldon Hub Project,
which is an online resource to support clergy and others in their ministry. At their
summer residential meeting at the Society of Mary and Martha, Devon, the APR
Trustees received a full update on the project, and as a result, the APR will make one
further and final payment to Sheldon next year. Barry offered a personal thank-you to
the staff at Sheldon for all that they have done, and continue to do, to support clergy
at times of extreme crisis and/or burnout.

Barry concluded his Address by paying tribute to all those troops involved in the First
World War, as the country lay poised to commemorate the centenary of Armistice



Day. He reflected on the poignancy of the sand-portraits of individuals who died, to be
made on beaches around the coasts of the UK on 11" November, only to be washed
away by the incoming tides. And he finished by reading the poem specially written for
the event by our nation’s poet laureate, Carol Ann Duffy, ‘A Wound in Time’.

Following Barry’s full address, Bishop John reflected that the APR is undergoing
significant movement and growth at the moment, and opened the meeting up for
questions and/or responses.

Considering the recent publication of the online ‘Signposts’ project, Cameron Butland
posed a question about whether the APR might also produce resources (or signposts to
resources) for ‘Retreats in Daily Life’, or ‘Weeks of Accompanied Prayer’. This prompted
much positive discussion, especially as Alison Christian spends much of her time at the
London Centre for Spiritual Direction both promoting these kinds of retreats, and also
selecting and training suitable leaders. It was agreed to explore the possibility of the
APR’s promotion of all kinds of ‘Retreats in Daily Life’ at the next Trustee meeting
(scheduled for January 2019), with a view to publishing some resources on the APR
website later on in 2019.

. Election of Trustees, and co-opting of Susan Parker as Treasurer

Alison Christian and Carol Smith were welcomed once more to the Trustees of the APR,
before Barry Preece was re-elected as a Trustee (for his third term of office; proposed
by Alison Christian, seconded by Sally Lowe, all in favour).

Susan Parker was co-opted as Treasurer for another year (proposed by Carol Smith,
seconded by Marion Symes, all in favour).

. Adoption of Trustees’ Annual Report

This was adopted without amendment (proposed by Cameron Butland, seconded by
Carol Smith, all in favour).

. Adoption of Trustees’ Accounts, for the year ending 31t March 2018

Susan Parker gave a clear overview of the Draft Annual Accounts (which still need to
be Independently Examined, as the APR turnover exceeded £25K this year). She noted
that the biennial Spirituality Advisers’ Conference (with a turnover of around £11K)
skews the accounts, so that each year they alternately show more, or less, than
expected expenditure. Thus, in 2017/18, income was higher than last year, at £33,300.
Susan noted that whilst the 2018 Conference in April did make a small profit, higher
income from subscriptions also contributed to this increase. The APR’s investments
continue to do well.

Expenditure was essentially made up from donations to the Sheldon Hub, costs from
the Conference, and the APR’s routine contributions to the Retreat Association (RA).
The cost of sending out the Retreats Handbook was significantly reduced in 2017, as it
was done ‘in house’ by Demelza Henderson, rather than by the RA.



The Charity Commissioners also require Planned Expenditure to feature in the
accounts, and Susan drew attention to the future donation of up to £15K to the RA in
order to help them explore the best way to fundraise.

Bishop John asked whether Barry Preece felt any conflict of interests in this, as he is
now also Chair of the RA - but was reassured that the APR Trustees had made the
proposal for the donation completely independently. Indeed, the initiative came from
Susan Parker, but was enthusiastically supported by all the other Trustees (BP
abstained from the conversation, as recorded in the Minutes of the Trustee meeting
held on 9* January 2018).

Finally, Susan noted that the Bursary Fund has again been well-used this year (and
was therefore topped up from the Reserves by £7K); it continues to offer support to the
various APR Member Houses around the country.

The Accounts were duly adopted (proposed by Cameron Butland, seconded by Carol
Smith, all in favour).

8. To approve the re-appointment of Messrs Duncan & Toplis as the Independent
Examiner until the end of the next Annual General Meeting

This was approved for this year’s accounts (proposed by Helier Exon, seconded by
Alison Christian, all in favour). However, Susan Parker suggested she might look for a
better quote for the work for 2018/19.

9. Any Other Business, at the discretion of the Chair

Bishop John thanked Barry Preece for his ‘inspirational leadership’ of the APR, noting
that Barry’s work is an ‘unfolding vocation’; his heart is in exactly the right place.
Bishop John also praised the current APR team, thanking Susan Parker and Demelza
Henderson for their ‘professional’ work as Treasurer and Administrator respectively,
and for the ‘Spirit-led’ outlook of the whole body of Trustees.

There was no other business.

10. Date of the next Annual General Meeting
Wednesday 30t October 2019, venue to be confirmed.

Bishop John closed the meeting with a prayer, and everyone said the Grace.

Apologies Received

Jeremy Andrew Isobel Burn
Angela Ashwin Ann Coleman
Tony Bryer Mary Crameri

Robert Burn Monica Dodds



Rosie Feuell

Alison Froggatt

David Goodacre
Patricia Hall-Matthews

John Hall-| G



